Pure Appl. Chem., Vol. 75, No. 9, p. 1357, 2003.
© 2003 IUPAC

Errata

“Heavy metals"—A meaningless term? IUPAC Technical Report
(J. H. Duffus). Pure Appl. Chem. 74, 793—-807 (2002).

The following paragraph on p. 797 has been corrected:

Another group of definitions is based on atomic number. Here there is more internal con-
sistency since three of the definitions cite “heavy metals” as having atomic numbers
above 20, that of calcium. Interestingly, one of them comes from the chapter by Lyman
in Rand (1995) [21] and contradicts the definition favoured by Rand himself cited in the
previous paragraph. The problem with citing metals of atomic number greater than cal-
cium as being “heavy” is that it includes essential metals such as iron and zinc and flatly
opposes the historic basis of definition based on density, since it includes elements of den-
sity lower than any that has been used as a defining property by other authors. Burrell’s
definition [22] even includes the semimetals, arsenic and tellurium and the nonmetal se-
lenium.
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